## Charkumaria Islamia Fazil Madrasha **Online Test Examination** Dakhil Examination-2021 **English-1st Paper**

Full Marks-100

# Part - A Reading Test

### Marks-50

[Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow.] Pritilata Waddedar was born in Chittagong on 5 May 1911. She was a meritorious student at Dr Khastagir Government Girls' School in Chittagong and Eden College, Dhaka. She graduated in philosophy with distinction from Bethune College in Kolkata. In her college days, Pritilata was an activist in the anti-British movement. All through her life, she dreamt of two things: a society without gender discrimination, and her motherland free from British colonial rule. so she decided to fight against the British rule. Soon after, Pritilata became the head teacher of Nandankanon Aparna Charan School in Chittagong. Gradually she involved herself in Surja Sen's armed resistance movement. Surja Sen was a famous anti-British movement organizer and revolutionary activist in Chittagong area at that time. In 1932, Surja Sen planned an attack on Pahartali European Club. The club was well-known for its notorious sign at its entrance: Dogs and Indians not allowed. Surja Sen assigned Pritillata to lead a team of 10-12 men to attack the Club. The raid was successful but Pritilata, dressed as a man, failed to get out of the Club. She committed suicide by taking potassium cyanide to avoid arrest. She proved that women can work like men. She also proved that women too needed to be prepared to sacrifice their lives for freedom from the British colonial rule. Her dream finally came true. the British rule came to and end in 1947 though she couldn't see it during her lifetime.

- 1. Choose the best answer from the alternatives.  $1 \times 10 = 10$ 
  - a) Pritilata dreamt of her dear motherland . (i) ruled by the British (ii) free from British colonial rule (iii) free from gender discrimination (iv) both ii and iii
  - b) What is the main purpose of the author of this passage? (i) to show the death of Pritilata (ii) British rule in India

(iii) to show the heroism of Pritilata (iv) Pritilata's dream about					
gender discrimination					
c) Pritilata died at the age of					
(i) 19 (ii) 20 (iii) 21 (iv) 22					
d) Pritilata had graduation degree in					
(i) Psychology (ii) Political science	(ii) Political science				
(iii) Philosophy (iv) Physics					
e) Pritilata committed suicide by taking					
(i) drugs (ii) medicines (iii) poison (iv) bomb					
f) Pahartali European Club was in					
(i) Dhaka (ii) kolkata (iii) Chittagong (iv) Delhi					
g) Surja Sen's movement was in nature.					
(i) violent (ii) non-violent					
(iii) peaceful (iv) unarmed movement					
h) Pritilata earned her living by					
(i) business (ii) teaching					
(iii) writing (iv) taking money from others					
i) The word 'Notorious' relates to					
(i) infamous (ii) famous (iii) unknown (iv) oblivious					
Pritilata died					
(i) by the enemy (ii) taking potassium cyanide					
(iii) by shooting herself (iv) while fighting against the British					
2. Answer the following question. $2 \times 6 = 1$	12				
a) Who was surja Sen?					
b) what was Pritilata's dream?					
c) What did Pritilata do in the Pahartali European Club to avoid arrest?					
d) What happened to the British colonial rule at last?					
e) How did Pritilata die?					
f) What did Pritilata prove?					
Read the following text fill in each gap with a suitable word based on	the				
information of the text:					
Fish population is in serious danger from global warming. Climate change	e is				
increasing the water temperature in rivers, lakes and sees. This means there is i	امم				

Fig ze is increasing the water temperature in rivers, lakes and seas. This means there is less food and oxygen available for fish. It also means the fish may not grow fully and may have fewer offsprings. Some fishes will become extinct if temperatures rise even by one or two degrees celsius.

the

Climate change increases the pressure on fish population. Fishes are one of the world's most valuable biological assets. Forty percent of people in the world eat fish as their main source of protein. If we fail to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, we will increase the pressure on fish. As a result ,people who depend on fish will suffer from hunger and poverty.

- 3. Fill in the blanks with suitable words based on the information of the passage. 1×5=5 Climate change is a global phenomenon. It increases the (a) \_\_\_\_ on fish population. That is why, fish population is in serious danger. (b) \_\_\_\_ change has increased the water (c) \_\_\_\_ Many people of the world depend on fish only for (d) \_\_\_\_. It is high time we reduced greenhouse (e) \_\_\_\_ emissions.
- 4. Read the passage on Humayun Ahamed. Complete the table below with information from the passage:

Humayun Ahmed was a teacher, author, playwright and film maker. He was born in Mohongonj. Netrokona, Mymensingh on 13 November 1948. His father, Faizur Rahman Ahmed, a police officer and writer was killed by Pakistani Military during the Liberation War of Bangladesh in 1971 and his mother is Ayesha Faiz. He passed SSC exam from Bogra Zilla School in 1965 and stood second in the merit list in Rajshahi Education Board, He passed his HSC exam from Dhaka collage in 1967. He did took his Honours and Masters in Chemistry from the University Dhaka with first class distinction. He did his Ph.D from North Dakota Stat University. He worked as a professor of Chemistry in Dhaka University. Humayun Ahmed reached his peak of fame with the publication of his novel 'Nondito Noroke' in 1972. He wrote over 200 fictions and non-fictions books all of which were best sellers in Bangladesh. His first television drama was "Prothom Prohor". It was followed by many dramas and drama serials. He also directed many films based on his own stories. For his outstanding achievements he was honoured with many awards including Bangla Academy Award (1981) and Ekushey Padak (1994). He died on 19 July 2012 at Bellevue Hospital in New York. He was buried in Nuhash Palli.

Work areas	He was a teacher, author, playwright and film maker				
Did Ph.D	From (i)				
Who	What	Event/Activity	Year/When	Place/Where	speciality
Humayun	(ii)	passed the	1965	Bogra Zilla	
Ahmed		exam		School	
Faizur	a police	was killed	(iii)		Humayun Ahmed's
Rahman	officer and				father
Ahmed	writer				
	Nondito	(iv)	1972		Brought fame for
	Noroke				Humayun Ahmed
Humayun		got bangla Academy	(v)		for his outstanding
Ahmed		Award			achievements
He		died	2012	(vi)	

5. Summarize the above passage in your words.

.....

 Match the parts of sentences given in column 'A', 'B' and 'C' to write seven complete sentences. 1×7=7

a)	Nowadays women are working hand in hand	(i) and financial solvency for them also helps them	(i) if we keep the half of our total population inactive.
	with brings respect	for them also helps them	total population mactive.
b)	Their work which brings respect	(ii) if they are provided	(ii) as the potent forces of our all-round progress.
c)	They can prove their ability in their workplace	(iii) is entirely impossible,	(iii) to the growth and development of our national economy.
d)	It is true that the overall development of our country	(iv) more and more women entering entering the workforce and serve	(iv) to supplement their family income.
e)	Fifty percent of women	(v) should give	(v) them much opportunities
f)	We have to believe that	(vi) in all spheres of our national life and contributing much	(vi) with security and special facilities.
g)	So, we	(vii) are	(vii) consisted of total population

### Part -B writing test

#### Marks -50

- 7. Answer the following questions to write a paragraph on "Tree plantation".
- 8. Read the beginning of the following story. This story is not complete. write the story complete and give a title. 12
  Once upon a time, there lived a dove in the bush of a wood. there were also some ants surrounding the bush. One day an ant came down Prom the bush
- Suppose, you are samir/Samira. You have a friend named Rana/ Rani who has sent you a nice gift on your birthday. Now, write an E-mail to your friend thanking him/her for the gift sent to you on your birthday.
   12
- Suppose, you are Redone. You and your friend know about the communicating English in the present world. Now write a dialogue between you and your friend about the importance of learning English.